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Thornton Conservation Commission November 9, 2018 Meeting Minutes

The meeting was conducted at the Thornton Town Hall on November 9, 2018 from
11:00 AM until 11:50 AM.

Present in the meeting were Thornton Conservation Commission (TCC) Members:
Myrtle Lewis and Al Lewis and new members John Gallagher and Jerry Sovlewski.

John Gallagher was sworn in as an official member of the TCC, Jerry Sovlewski attended
the first meeting as a TCC member.

The meeting was requested by the Thornton Town Clerk, Donna Monti, so the TCC
could sign-off on the NHDES Wetlands Permit Application for Berm Stabilization of the
Covered Bridge Road over Mill Brook # 183/107

The project was briefly discussed and Myrtle Lewis, TCC Chair, signed multiple copies of
the application. The copies were given to Donna Monti, Town Clerk, for sign-off and
processing. A signed copy will be placed in the TCC file drawer at the Town Offices.
John Gallagher brought up a “Clean the Pemi” event for trash pickup in the river. Kayaks
will be provided at no charge, by Ski Fanatics in Campton, if a bag of trash is collected.
Depending on snow pack and river conditions, this will be conducted before Memorial
Day 2019.

Jerry brought up the issue of needing guard rails installed for the Mill Brook and
Hazleton Road repair project. He will follow-up with the Town project coordinator.
Myrtle Lewis brought up the annual budget for the TCC of $200; for the past several
years, the money has not been spent (since the TCC was not active). Myrtle discussed
the budget should be spent for training of the TCC members at the Annual NH
Conservation Commission conference in November 2019. The cost is about $75 per
person.

Myrtle Lewis stated that she plans to attend the next Board of Selectman meeting to be
held on Monday, November 19 at Noon, to present the budget utilization and pians for
the TCC going forward. The prepared documents will be sent to TCC members for
review and approval, prior to the BOS meeting.

Note that Sky Bartlett no longer lives in Thornton, so he is no longer an active TCC
member,

The TCC meeting adjourned at 11:50 AM.




